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Helpline Center & Black Hills Urgent Care name  
December Volunteer of the Month 

 

 
Pictured (left to right): Audrey Nordine of Helpline Center, Walter Boner December Volunteer of the Month, 

Sheryl Hatch Operations Manager with Love INC, John Ligtenberg Executive Director of Love INC, and Katy 
Minnick of Black Hills Urgent Care and Surgical Hospital.  

 
RAPID CITY - The Helpline Center and Black Hills Urgent Care are pleased to announce that 
Walt has been named the December 2019 Volunteer of the Month. Walt was nominated Life 
INC, a program of Love INC.  
 
The Volunteer of the Month program is sponsored by the Helpline Center and Black Hills Urgent 
Care, a division of Black Hills Surgical Hospital. Volunteer of the Month recognizes outstanding 
individuals who make the community stronger through volunteerism.  
 
Walt has been a dependable faithful servant at Life INC once a week for over a decade! Walt is 
willing to do any job and has been such an example of what a true servant should be to so 
many who have known him. Roy Roberts says, “Walt is a sweet loving person always wanting to 
please. He has put in numerous hours of service for many years.” 
 



Love INC and its staff are thankful for his service, without him classes wouldn’t run smoothly 
and meals would have a harder time getting into the mouths we have the honor to feed each 
Thursday.  
 
Helpline Center and Black Hills Urgent Care presented Walt with a framed certificate and 
Helpline Center T-shirt, gifts from Black Hills Urgent Care and a letter of appreciation from 
Rapid City Mayor Steve Allender. The Helpline Center will also recognize Walt at the Spirit of 
Volunteerism Awards luncheon on Tuesday, May 19, 2020, at the Best Western Ramkota Hotel 
and Convention Center.  
 
For information on volunteer opportunities, please call the Helpline Center at 211 or visit 
volunteer.helplinecenter.org  

http://www.helplinecenter.org/

